DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 8th March 2011 at 7.50pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler,  Field,  Mayhew, Maclachlan,  Reeves, Rhys-Evans, Wilson  & District Cllr. Slater.  In attendance were 7 members of the public.

The meeting was attended by Dr Ruth Whittaker on behalf of Darsham PCC who explained their plans for a kitchen unit & toilet at the church. £35000 needs to be raised & financing was explained.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. Mr Smith-Parsons complained that planning permission at  North End had been varied and now had a car park in front of his property. He was in dispute with the planning authority and asked for the councils support. The chairman agreed to write to SCDC giving support to the complaint.
03.1
APOLOGIES.  No Apologies were received. 
03.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllrs. Alexander & Field both declared an interest in the Church planning application.
03.3
MINUTES. 

03.3.1
All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

03.3.2 
Matters arising – Cllr Coates-Smith reported that he had still made no progress re Land Registry & there was nothing further from planning re Aisethorpe.
03.4
PLANNING

03.4.1 
North End Bungalow – As previously discussed.
03.4.2
Mill Hill Farm Caravan Site. - 14 complaints had been received by the planning dept just prior to their meeting, however this was passed by SCDC.
03.4.3  Darsham House – A bathroom & raising of roof. – Both approved.
03.4.4  Church Toilet – Building approved but concerns expressed about siteing .
03.5
FINANCE

03.5.1
Donations to SPLG of £40, to Disability Advice Service of £30 & to Ipswich & East Suffolk Headway of £30 were all approved. 
03.5.2
A list of all the councils assets totalling £29830 were submitted & held on file.
03.5.3  BDO (external auditors) will send out this years pack in April.
03.5.4  The clerk gave details of monies in each bank account & bills outstanding. Expenses for Cllr Coates-Smith of £55.72, Cllr Reeves of £10.10 & Allotments course of £24 were proposed, seconded & approved.
03.6
SIZEWELL PARISH LIAISON GROUP REPORT.

The group are looking at likely future funding from EDF & are concentrating on the A12 villages by-pass. The group will sit again in three months.

03.7
EMERGENCY PLAN UPDATE.

Progress is being made and an example of the appendix for each household was produced. It is hoped that this can be reduced to 2 sides & laminated.

03.8
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FORMAT.

The chairman agreed with Cllrs the format & reports needed for the Annual Parish meeting. Poster will be produced.
03.9
VILLAGE DEVELOPMENT PLAN.

The parishioners  wishes for the development of the village need to be obtained. This will be raised at the Annual Parish Meeting & will be pursued by the new council after the election.

03.10
PRECEPT REFERENDUM AND CAPPING.

The chairman reported that at present the PC can raise its precept as high as it wishes. However in future it may be possible for residents to object to rises & institute a referendum. 

03.11
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT.

03.11.1 Saxmundham Community Enterprise has reported on an alternate use for Sax Middle School when it closes.
03.11.2 Yoxford Task Group has asked if Darsham would be interested in joining with them to purchase & conduct vehicle speed checks in the village. This will be a matter for the new council in May.

03.11.3 The chairman reported that the national grid would be extending its preference for local underground cabling.

03.11.4 A parishioner asked if a private broadband scheme could be set up in Darsham. Cllr Mayhew to investigate the cost.
03.11.5 A survey re the Community Right To Buy has been received.  Each Cllr to receive a copy & this will be discussed immediately after the next meeting.

03.12
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

District Cllr. Slater. reported that the Local Development Framework had been delayed due to legal objections and will now not be in place for several months. The SCDC budget for the next year had been unanimously approved and will not involve compulsory redundancies or loss to front line services.

Cllr Reeves reported that developments had occurred in their dealings with Mr Lee-Phipps. He would report these  to the council after the next VH meeting.
Cllr Rhys-Evans reported that the state of all paths was satisfactory.
Cllr Mayhew reported that modifications to rules of tenure had been updated and the keeping of chicken & rabbits was allowed on allotments.
03.13
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 
The Spring Litter Pick will be on Sunday 10th April. The clerk reported the new hours for the Household recycling site at Leiston. The chairman will chase up funding for a dog dirt bin. The clerk distributed election papers for the forthcoming election.
02.12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

The council will need to register for Data Protection at a cost of £35.

A donation of £250 to Darsham PCC for the toilet subject to the granting of planning permission was agreed with 4 votes in favour. A proposal for £500 only received 1 vote.

A free notice board had been offered to replace the Granary Cottage board. This was gratefully accepted. Mr Shipp to be approached to paint the notice board on the Coronation site. 

02.13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 8th March 2011 at 7.00pm. To be followed by the Annual Parish Meeting.
The meeting ended at 9.43 pm.
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